
	
	

Town of Norfolk 
Public Hearing for Proposed Zoning Changes 

Chapter 150 Land Use and Development 
Article X – Special Uses 

§ 150–58 Application of Standards to Certain Uses 

O. Fuel Terminal / Liquid Petroleum Transfer Terminal 
April 14, 2022 

The Norfolk Town Board held a Public Hearing regarding proposed zoning 
changes regarding Fuel Terminal / Liquid Petroleum Transfer Terminal in the 
Commercial Industrial (C-I) District of Norfolk on Thursday, April 14, 2022 at 
5:45 PM at the Norfolk Town Hall. 
Present were Supervisor Charles Pernice, Deputy Supervisor Richard 
Bump, Councilman Donald Purvis, Councilwoman Jean Gang, and 
Councilman Paul Paige. 
Supervisor Pernice opened the Public Hearing. 
There was discussion. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Butch Lavigne expressed concern about safety and asked what the plan is 
in case of an explosion and he also asked if our local fire department has 
had training to deal with such a thing if it were to happen. Deputy Supervisor 
Bump noted that local fire department personnel had and will continue to be 
involved. 
The Public Hearing was closed with a motion by Supervisor Pernice and 
Deputy Supervisor Bump. All in Favor – Carried 

      Supervisor – Charles Pernice 
      Deputy Supervisor – Richard Bump 
      Councilman – Donald Purvis 
      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 
      Councilman – Paul Paige 
Dated: April 15, 2022 

 
Jill M. Molnar – Norfolk Town Clerk 


